
 
 
 
 
 
March 28, 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Mayors and Wardens: 
 
I am pleased to inform you that a significant milestone has been reached for our province and all 
municipalities. As of today, March 28, the new Service Exchange Agreement has been signed. 
Historic Investment in Municipalities | Government of Nova Scotia News Releases 
 
Under this agreement, which comes into effect on April 1, 2024, the Province will be making a 
historical annual investment of $82 million. This is a $52-million increase from the $30 million in 
funding through the annual Municipal Financial Capacity Grant. 
 
The collaborative spirit and dedication exhibited by both the Province and municipalities over 
nearly two years of discussions have culminated in this agreement. It truly represents a 
comprehensive understanding of the evolving needs and aspirations of Nova Scotians, 
furthering the prosperity of our communities. As we move forward, I encourage you to review the 
details of the Service Exchange Agreement attached.  
 
Thank you for your continued dedication to serving your communities. Together, we will continue 
to make meaningful strides towards growth and well-being for all Nova Scotians. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Honourable John A. Lohr 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
 
c: Chief Administrative Officers 
 
Attached: Memorandum of Understanding  

https://news.novascotia.ca/en/2024/03/28/historic-investment-municipalities
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